Draft minutes
WVE PTA General members Meeting
   Scheduled for February 11, 2021
Board Members
Cindy Hutcheson, President /Katie Felmlee, 1st Vice President /Siobhan Hummel, 2nd Vice President/Alan Scholl, Treasurer/Misty Cebry, Corresponding Secretary/ Chanelle Gilyard, Recording Secretary/ Ed Smith, Principal
Attendees: Carrie Kane, Jessica Neiderer, Allison Jensen, Anne Strawbridge, Elizabeth O’Mara
Call to Order/Welcome & Introductions/Last Meeting’s Minutes

Cindy Hutcheson

Called to order 7:07pm 
Minutes stand approved as written and presented. 
President’s Report:








Cindy Hutcheson

Welcomed the members. Shared her experience at the Superintendent Advisory Council. At this meeting, the PTOs/PTAs from all the schools in the district discussed the great events they are doing to keep the school communities engaged: teacher breakfasts, read-a-thons, painting events, holiday drive-thrus, etc . The last Committee of the Whole (COW) meeting shared various plans and phased approaches to bring blended students back for a full week. In addition to Board positions, we need Committee positions filled as well. We are requesting interest by next meeting, March 18th to form nominating committee. 
Principal’s Report:








Ed Smith
Mr. Smith welcomed the members. He shared that all students have made growth at all levels and he thanked the staff for their efforts. Next “Data Day” will be in May. Parent/Teacher conferences are coming up in March. Mr. Smith further explained Dr. Lloyd and the School Board’s phased plan for bringing the blended students back into the building. This will be discussed at Tuesday’s meeting. Discussing importance of SEL given the challenges of impact of the pandemic on schooling. Mr. Smith is looking forward to working with the Mental Health Advocacy Committee and the WV PTA to host a community event related navigating mental health services in the local area. Mr. Smith in communication with a potential speaker to invite to WV for an informative and education night to address D/E/I. He shared the importance of awareness and his appreciation for efforts across the district. Mr. Smith will host more “Town Hall” Q & A meetings with parents from each grade level to discuss any concerns. 
Treasurer’s Report: 







Alan Scholl
Mr. Scholl presented the Treasurer’s report. He reported that the finances are reconciled and strong standing at $95,000 on hand. Significant expenses included: $800 annual Quick books program and $500 virtual version of the Brain Show. Placed on file for audit. 
Correspondence: 








Misty Cebry
Mrs. Cebry shared several thank you notes from the faculty for the Teacher’s breakfast. 
Old Business
· All Pro Dads (Mrs. Felmlee shared that we hosted the 3rd breakfast of the year, great conversation, 45-50 people attended. That is about 25% of the usual number of attendees. We may host a 5th event to allow for an outdoor, in-person event if permissible. Mr. Kolter is doing an amazing job continuing the program virtually. WV is the biggest chapter in Pennsylvania) 
New Business

· 2020-2021 PTA Board Needed (Mrs. Hutcheson described open positions and requested nominations by March 18th) 
· Virtual Cooking Class (Dr. Gilyard to lead a virtual cookie decorating event)
· Brain Show (23, 25th will host shows for hybrid and cyber)
· Read-a-thon (Mrs. Hutcheson and Mrs. Felmlee leading, timely given concerns about reading levels due to pandemic, only fundraiser for this year $5,000 and 50,000 minutes, everyone gets a treat; $10,000 and 100,000 minutes read, Mr. Smith will dye his hair. Looking into prizes for top readers and top earners)
Committee Reports 

· Membership, Unfundraiser (no update)
· Reading Incentive (reminder to turn in forms, can be found on website)
· Daddy Daughter Dance (would like to still host event, not cancelled, but TBD)
· Kindness Rocks project (TBD) 
· D/E/I and Mental Health updates (Dr. Gilyard WV rep for MHAC and AIDE, shared updates of district-wide events held as well as upcoming events, shared invitation for those interested to join AIDE, thanked Mr. Smith and staff for inviting parents to form subcommittee/purchase of books/invitation to inquiry sessions)
· Box Tops (Mrs. Cebry reported that we are collecting til 26th, scan or bring in clipped tops. Top prize will be a lunch with Mr. Smith)
· Yearbook (Mrs. Hutcheson is requesting baby/toddler photos. In search of yearbook chair. No longer giving free book to sixth graders) 
· Outdoor Movie (Mrs. Felmlee shared that we were considering an outdoor movie night. She inquired, but it may be too expensive at this time)
· Bingo (Mrs. Allison Jensen, Mrs. Kate Teseiro, Mrs. Lisa Salladino, EV shared ideas with us for a virtual Bingo night)
· Art Night (nothing planned as of yet, TBD)
Adjourned 8:23pm

Upcoming 2020-2021 Dates to Remember: 
February
18 Virtual Cooking Class: Crafty Cookie Night 6:30pm via zoom 
23 Brain Show
25 Brain Show
March
1 Read-a-thon sign-ups start
8-21 Read-a-thon

9 Navigating Mental Health Services in Our Community (WV to host in partnership with OJR MHAC)
12 Exec Meeting - 8:30 am
18 General Meeting - 7:00 pm
24 Virtual Bingo
24 or 25 All-Pro Dad, 7:15 am (will confirm date soon)
